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Introduction

The purpose of this submission is to provide the Senate committee with an overview of the ANU Union and the impact on the Union of proposals put forward by the Minister for Education. The focus is the components relating to membership and contributions to students organizations.

The Union

The Union was formed in 1965 to provide a meeting place for students, graduates, and staff and is now the entertainment, food and beverage hub of the University. The Union, a member organization with over 12,000 members, aims to enhance the community life through the facilities and services it offers. The organization, which has an annual turnover of $5 million, plays a significant role in the local economy of Canberra and the region.

The Union provides discounts and specials on food, beverages, stationery and entertainment for its members. The Union is also responsible for funding and controlling its own maintenance and development program of the Union building. 

The Union’s function and conference division cooperates with the University providing facilities for conferences and catering. The Union can cater for any function from large external conferences to smaller student Club functions. Groups on campus benefit directly as the Union can tailor its service to the specific needs of students, staff, and other members of the University community.

The Union seeks to provide a recognized meeting place and social center for its members and promote the intellectual, social and general welfare of the University community. The management and control of the Union is vested in a Board of Directors, half elected each year by and from the membership.

The Union plays an integral role in every student’s life at university.  The ANU Union provides:

· a venue for the student community to focus and rally around is a vital incentive to the University community and the local economy

· a cost effective local service provider and significant contributor to the local economy

· member centered and member controlled

· a provider of opportunities for everybody in social, cultural, and recreational activities.

Membership

Members of the ANU union include:

· undergraduate students

· post graduate students

· current members of university council

· past members of university council

· members of convocation of the university

· tenants of the university and their employees

· employees of the union

· staff of the university

The Union may from time to time confer other forms of membership such as honorary, visiting and reciprocal.

Any member may resign his or her membership at anytime and for any reason

Management Structure

The management and control of the Union affairs is vested in a Board of Directors. The board consists of nine members, two appointed by the University, six from the general membership and one from the postgraduate membership. The role of the board is to provide strategic planning and policy making. The day-to-day business of the Union in controlled by a General Manager that is accountable to the board. 

Services offered
A wide range of services and facilities are offered to the members and the wider community. These services include:

· subsidized food prices for members

· members specials

· discounted tickets to concerts

· air conditioned lounges and meeting rooms

· funding towards the student diary

· funding towards activities in Orientation week and Bush Week

· discounted pricing on functions for on campus groups

· Justice of the Peace service

· maintenance of the Building, Plant and Equipment

· some free bands / activities for members

· heating to rooms and areas for members during inclement weather

· assistance to the Students’ Association and C&S by providing food and beverage at cost for events they hold through the year, barbeques etc.

· provision and maintenance of notice boards

· capital expenditure improving members amenities

· replacing and maintaining furnishings continually throughout the areas.

· cleaning of lounge areas

· academic dress service

· free equipment hire (tables, chairs, bbq’s)

· Post Office and Newsagency (providing Dry cleaning , stationery, photographic development, binding and laminating.

The Union has made some space available for tenants who also provide services to the university community. The current tenants include:

· a coffee lounge

· an hair dresser

· a supermarket

· a bakery

· a bicycle store 

· a computer sales and repair shop.

Discounts and benefits for Campus Groups

As well as providing services and planning and providing for the long term needs of its members, the Union also allocates a proportion of its GSF allocation to assist members and campus groups that contain Union members. 

Assistance is by way of discounts, the use of resources and equipment, and the provision of amenities and services. Recognising the potential for conflict-of-interest and controversy the Union does not make a habit of providing cash grants and has adopted disclosure provisions for funding requests to enhance accountability. 

The Union has a wide range of amenities for use such as barbeques, marquees, tables, chairs, backboards, meeting rooms and function facilities. The Union allows campus groups to order food and services through it in order minimize costs for groups with limited financial resources. 

The provision of such funding and services allows the ANU community to be active and involved and allows a sense of community to develop within the university.

Funding

The Union currently receives funding from the General Service Fee, which is currently set at $195 per student including GST. This year (2003) Union receives $200,000 of this from the university. 

The GSF money is distributed amongst the four students bodies (ANU SA, ANU Union, PARSA and the SRA) on campus through an audited and transparent process that involves all stakeholders and representatives of the University. 

The process requires the organizations to prepare draft budgets and submit them to a peer group where a single agreed submission is developed and presented to a committee of the University council. The GSF committee then examines the submission for affordability, accountability and transparency to students. It is testament to the workability of this system and the hard work and willingness of all involved that only on rare occasion has the initial submission been altered for (or by) the University Council.

The Union’s other income is derived from its commercial operations. It is important to note that the majority of GSF income is spent on capital development, equipment and maintenance. 

This year the Union has budgeted for a small deficit. The introduction of VSU would translate to a blowout of $200,000. A result such as this would clearly be unacceptable and would be a clear breach of the constitutional requirements for sound financial management.  The Union would be forced to cut current services to make up the shortfall. 

Impact of the Implementation of VSU

The imposition of the proposed legislation will have a dramatic effect on the Union’s operations and local economy. The introduction of VSU would have damaging effects on campus life and culture, jobs and the local economy and community resources.

The ANU Union is the main provider of amenities and facilities for social and cultural interaction as well as activities that all may enjoy. Union venues are used by both campus and non-campus groups, including community organizations, free of charge.

The introduction of VSU would force the Union to either charge for these venues or not offer them at all. This may shift the burden to the University or Government sectors and drain yet more life and diversity out of the ANU.

The Union currently employs over 100 staff. The Union has contracts worth over $2.5 million to the local economy. The status quo of Universal membership allows the Union a stable basis for budgeting and consistent delivery of high quality service as well as professional dealings with suppliers and other agents in society and economy.

The forced imposition of VSU will result in job losses and a marked decrease in the Unions contribution to the economy.

The existence of high quality venues such as the ANU Bar and refectory provides major touring performers with reason to perform in Canberra. Valuable community resources such as this would, at the very least, be diminished if not made unavailable.

The implementation of VSU will destabilize and undermine the unions budgeting process and will force an increase in prices and decreases in services and benefits. Students, staff and members of the community will feel this impact.

Conclusion

The ANU Union plays a vital role in the Canberra community and is a resource that all can use and enjoy. The introduction of VSU will severely limit the Union’s capacity to function and destroy the sense of ownership and community that currently exists.

Currently, the Union is always seeking to provide more for its members and the wider community. The proposed legislation will see the union doing less. VSU promotes instability and uncertainty.

The ANU Union is a professional, efficient and well-managed organization. Sound accountability structures exist through democratic decision making auditing and transparency. The Union is both accountable to its members and the University. The Union is audited each year by an external and independent firm. This auditing consistently returns unqualified reports. The introduction of VSU is misguided for organizations such as the ANU Union that work hard to ensure that members receive value-for-money for their small, yet important contribution. 

The ANU Union is: vital to the University community and the local economy; a cost effective local service provider; member centered and member controlled; and a provider of opportunities for everybody in social, cultural, and recreational activities.

Recommendations

The Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee should investigate the many various student governance models and take into consideration the impact of the proposed legislation on students, university communities and the economy. Furthermore, the committee should reject the VSU component of the proposed changes to the higher education system.
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Director, ANU Union Board
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